Lund University receives SEK 100 million to coordinate major polar research project
It has now been confirmed that Lund University will receive SEK 100 million from the EU to coordinate the international research project Interact for another four years. Among other things, the funding is to be used to send more polar researchers to the Arctic, make data available using artificial intelligence and reduce the research stations’ climate impact.

[bookmark: _GoBack]“Climate change in the Arctic is proceeding twice as fast as in the rest of the world. However, as it is a large area and few people live there, not much data exists, and data is crucial if we are to be able to adapt to climate change”, says Margareta Johansson, polar researcher at Lund University and coordinator of Interact.

Interact is a collaboration between 17 countries and 86 research stations in the Arctic and neighbouring high alpine areas. The project began in 2011, funded by the EU’s framework programme FP7. Since the start, around 900 polar researchers have been able to go to the Arctic and conduct field work due to Interact. In 2016, the polar researcher Margareta Johansson at Lund University was assigned to coordinate the project. The work has progressed well and the University was given a mandate by the Interact network to apply for a follow-up project. This has now been granted and Lund University will receive a further EUR 10 million for the project, which will run for four years, starting on 1 January 2020.

“This means that we will be able to send a further 450 polar researchers to carry out field work in all parts of the Arctic. We have established a cross-border collaboration that works extremely well. Therefore, it feels especially pleasing to continue working on these important issues”, concludes Margareta Johansson.
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